
August 22, 2025 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Ms. Leah Mohr 
Executive Director  
Public Utilities Commission  
Capitol Building, 1st Floor  
500 E. Capitol Ave.  
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 

Re: In the Matter of Big Stone Energy Storage Project, LLC’s Request for a Declaratory 
Ruling Regarding Otter Tail Power Company’s Energy Efficiency Program’s Cost 
Recovery Fee, Docket No. 25-18. 

Dear Ms. Mohr: 

On behalf of Big Stone Energy Storage Project, LLC (“BSESP”), I write to notify the South 
Dakota Public Utilities Commission that BSESP no longer wishes to pursue its Petition for 
Declaratory Ruling Regarding Otter Tail Power Company’s Energy Efficiency Program’s Cost 
Recovery Fee. 

BSESP respectfully requests that the docket be closed accordingly. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you 
require any further information. 

Sincerely, 

FREDRIKSON & BYRON, P.A. 

Lisa M. Agrimonti 
Direct Dial: 612.492.7344 
Email: lagrimonti@fredlaw.com 
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Attorneys and Advisors 
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Minneapolis, MN 55402-4400 
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